Ashbury Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group


Minutes of the meetings held on 28th June, 2017
Present;  
Jonathon Loose, Peter Cowx, Yoshi Nishio, David Pain, Pauline Smith, Peter Smith & Cliff Davies.  
Apologies;
Roger Baker & Christopher Prentice
1. The minutes of the meeting held on 31st May 2017 were accepted.

2. V&O Consultation
CD advised that by the close of the process 98-completed questionnaires had been received from residents representing in excess of 38% of households in the Parish.   As the full data had not been entered, it was too early to provide a meaningful appraisal of the responses but, by way of an illustration, the Vision and first 3-Objectives relating to the built environment were overwhelmingly accepted.   There were a wider range of views on some of the other objectives that need to be better analysed before commenting.
CD proposed that a sub-group be formed to conduct the data analysis before presenting a summary to the full group, but the majority of those present preferred to deal with it ‘in the round’.   It was therefore agreed that after collating the full data it would be issued to the entire group for discussion at a meeting to be held on Wednesday 19th July at 10:00am – see below.   Following this, it would be necessary to hold a meeting with BSP to discuss/decide whether any changes would be required to the V&O’s and to prioritise same.   CD was tasked with arranging this.





Action CD

The only other immediate action outstanding on the V&O’s was the draw for the 2 x £100 prizes, and a member of the Rose & Crown staff was invited to do this.   The resulting prize-winners were:   Julie Carr, and Jane Worrall.
3. Election of a new Vice-Chair
With the resignation of Fiona Jury from the SG, a new Vice-Chair needed to be appointed in order to comply with our ToR’s.   After much discussion, it was considered that Peter Cowx would make an ideal choice for the position and he was duly proposed and endorsed by those present.   

As Peter was away on business and couldn’t attend the meeting, the proposal was put to him on his return and Peter duly accepted the position as Vice-Chair.
4. Ongoing Actions
While the bulk of the tasks set at the last meeting had been completed, the output from same now needed to be edited and/or refined for use in the initial draft of the Plan.   The necessary  follow-on tasks were set-out in full in an appendix to the meeting agenda but these, and any others continuing are summarised below as a matter of record.
Consultancy fees :

A meeting was held with BSP on Monday 5th June to determine the implications of having to switch back to BSP, and it was agreed that CD would amend the budget to meet our funding limit and submit to BSP to ensure that they could meet it in both cost & programme terms.




Action CD
Stakeholder survey :

Write an overview and summary for the Plan, with the full report and feedback to be used as an appendix.  



Action CP?PS

Open Space survey :

This is now closed and the report written & ready for submission to BSP for comment, and inclusion in the Plan thereafter.
Business survey :

As Open Space survey
Characterisation Appraisals :
Writers to provide intro setting out key features of their area and summary of their area & how it could be enhanced.   They should also contribute some images of interesting features & views in/from their area for use in the Plan document.










Action JB/PC/ CD/RT

In addition to the CA’s for the settlements, BSP suggests two further appraisals be produced for the open countryside within the Parish – i.e. one for the AONB and one for the Vale.   These should follow a similar format to the others, but should highlight historical sites & wildlife habitats in particular.   These CA’s can also provide an opportunity for underpinning the need to preserve the character of the ‘spring-line’ settlements.
Action JL/DP
Mapping exercise :

In addition to the maps already produced, it would be beneficial to the Plan to have street-maps for each of the CA’s, and RB had agreed to do this.   Although not a requirement, RB has also undertaken to produce a ‘views’ overlay to the core mapping.








Action RB
Produce Plan :


CD considered that it would be helpful to produce an outline or skeleton of the Plan so that the SG could better understand how their  contributions would fit within the body of the document, and as YN would be editing the entire Plan he should be actively involved in constructing thes draft.


Action CD/YN
5. AOB

i. Arrange V&O meeting;
See 2] above.   Post meeting, BSP have offered any date between 25th-28th July, and CD has provisionally arranged for 27th July at 10:00am

ii. Clerk/RFO;

CD reported that a new Parish Clerk, Claire Arnold, would be in place from 1st July, and would also act as RFO to the Parish and the SG.   Claire’s first formal duty will be the Parish meeting on 10th July but she is already aware of the group’s activities and short-term requirements.
6. Date of next meeting
19th July at The Cottage, KW at 10:00am – BUT SEE COVERING EMAIL
Cliff Davies
7th July, 2017
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